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TODAY

Larry Neuman an expert on gravity
powered, large scale, multi-party, twisty
turney, entertainment vehicles will tell
us all we ever wanted or needed to
know about roller coasters.

LOOKING AHEAD

JANUARY 13: Committee breakout
session.

LAST TWO WEEKS

December 23, Pres. Judy called the
meeting to order at the appointed time;
PDG Bill led the singing of Jingle Bells
and Smiles; the pledge was led by Past
Pres. Greg Roos; the invocation was
given by Pres. 2B Fred Strathdee; the
secret greeter was Past Pres. Bill Bergler;
the past president’s minute was not
given; and the task of recognition master
was performed by PDG Bill Conklin
who found everyone in the room and
tapped each of them for a well deserved
recognition.

December 31, Pres. 2B Fred Strathdee
called the meeting to order at the
appointed time; PDG Bill led the singing
of Old Lang Sine and Smiles; the pledge
was led by Past Pres. Bob Stiff; the
invocation was given by Mike Ryan; the
secret greeter was John Lowe; the past
president’s minute was not given; and

the task of recognition master was not
performed.

Pres. Elect Fred did a credible job of
running the meeting considering a total
lack of prior experience. He even
remembered to call for the introduction
of the visiting Rotarians and guests,
something even journeymen presidents
sometimes forget.

The meeting was advertised as a Club
Forum, however, with the ambiance of
the season and the good fellowship that
was evident, we skipped anything
serious and sat back and toasted a great
year past. The Champagne was excellent
and appropriate for the celebration of
1997 and the anticipation of 1998.

LOOKING AHEAD

JANUARY 20: Hal Urban will tell us
about “Respect and responsibility in
adolescence.”

JANUARY 27: We will hear about our
student exchange program and will host
the young people who participated this
last summer.

FEBRUARY: Lem Summey, our
program chair for the month promises
to bring Kay Clarke, a Rotarian from S.F.
who spent three years in China;
Anthony Knott a motivational speaker;
and our old friend Leonard Koppett
whom we missed in November.



SHADES OF OUR PAST

Ten years ago (seems like only yesterday) the January 5, 1988 issue of the SPOKE reflected the
same fellowship and commitment to the principles of Rotary’s Four Way Test as we do today. It
also reflected on our tradition of music at Christmas time clear back to 1963.
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JANUARY 5, 1988 . PENINSULA COVENANT CHURCH
You've made all those noble resolutions for the coming year - right? You've looked

in the mirror and said "my gosh, what have I done?" Wrong. You look in the mirror

and say "Hey - look what i'm going to do'" and then you go do it right? Right on!
——

TODAY: January Program Chairman PETE HODGSON says we will be hearing from Walter Boc
whose topic will be "Pumping Aluminum" and other principles of success. Sounds like
a great way to stride off into '88.

For a different kind of pumping you can look to finemaster BOB BOLAND to get you
stumbling off into '88. Cheers!

_LAST WEEK: For the last of '87 Pres. BILL had to be a jack of all trades. With not
. a songleader in sight Pres. BILL took up the baton - and not all that bad.

And then with would be finemaster SZPOTEK nowhere to be found, Pres. BILL assumed
another role - like with wig and robe the judge and jury found all manner of guilty
parties to fine. Along the way, thanks to DON BECHTEL for leading the pledge - and
all else he does each week - and to Pres. Elect BOB for the invocation.

The more things change the more they stay the same.

The Christmas program 24 years ago, 1963, was the Sequoia High School Madrigal Singers,
perhaps the forerunner of our christmas program in 1987.

Lyle Edson was president and Fran Pearson, Bill Koon and Tom Poore were active as
Board Members. ’

During Lyle's year the membership committee brought a net 13 new Rotarians into the
club bringing the total membership to 77. We only started this year with 82 Rotarians.
Let's all get behind our membership committee and use our February Round-up to make

a significant increase in R.C. Rotary. We can go over 100, let's make it happen! .






MONDAY
BELMONT-Van's Restaurant,Belmont 12:15
PALO ALTO-Rickey's Hyatt House 12:15
CAMPBELL-Renzo's Restaurant 12:15
TUESDAY
S.F. MISSION-Double Play Restaurant 7:30 am
PENINSULA SUNRISE-Pete's Harbor 7:30 am
MILLBRAE-Green Hills Country Club 12:15
MOUNTAIN VIEW-Florentine Restaurant 12:15
LOS GATOS-Villa Felise Restaurant 12:15
SAN FRANCISCO-Kensington Hotel 12:00
SUNNYVALE-Holiday Inn 12:15
HALF MOON BAY-Mel Mello Center for Arts 12:15
MILL VALLEY-Mill Valley Golf Club 12:15
PACIFIC-Sharmp Park Restaurant, SP Golf Club 7:15 am
STANFORD AREA-Blintz Restaurant(Los Altos) 7:15 pm
WEDNESDAY
BURLINGAME-Holiday Inn-Crown Plaza 12:15
CUPERTINO-Pacific Fresh Restaurant 12:15
DALY CITY-Hungry Hunter 12:15
S.F. WEST-Lakeside Cafe 7:30 am

MAKE-UP OPPORTUNITIES

FOSTER CITY-Holiday Inn 12:15
MENLO PARK-Menlo Park Rec Ctr. 12:00
SANTA CLARA WEST-Mariani's Restaurant 12:14

THURSDAY

FISHERMAN'S WHARF-Franciscan Restaurant 7:30 am
PALO ALTO/BAYSHORE-Bayland's Nature Center 12:15.em,
LOS ALTOS-Elks Club (El Camino) 12:00

SANTA CLARA-Manani's Restaurant 12:15

SAN MATEO-Foster City Holiday Inn 12:15
SAUSALITO-Alta Mira Hotel 12:15

SAN FRANCISCO WEST-McLarens Bar/Grill 6:00 pm

SO SAN FRANCISCO-Basque Cultural Center 12:15

FRIDAY

SAN MATEO SUNRISE-Villa Hotel 7:30 am

PALO ALTO/UNIVERSITY-Holiday Inn 7:30 am

SAN CARLOS-Salvatore's Restaurant 12:15

SAN BRUNO-S.F. Airport Hilton 12:15
SARATOGA-Community Center 12:00

SANTA CLARA N.-Days Inn/Great America Pkwy 12:00
TIBURON/BELVEDERE-SF Yacht Club(Belvedere) 12:15
WOODSIDE-Guild Hall, Woodside Church 7:30 am

For other make-up opportunities see Pete Hughes
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TODAY ] )
Michael Clark was a sudden finemaster but did

a great job using New Years' resolutions as his

Monthly Breakout sessions. This is the chance
theme.

for our Club, Community, Vocational,
International and Youth Service committees to

come together and plan our activities. Joe Dombek has obtained Rotary aprons for

our club. These can be worn at events to
— LOOKING AHEAD ldent1f=y our c‘llub and give us more vns1_t_)'rllt).(.. :
Now the public can connect Rotary with aii the

JANUARY 20: Hal Urban will tell us about hard work put into our projects.

Respect and responsibility in adolescence. Bob Rutherford spoke abut the GSE team.

Chris Ceci has been approved as this years

JANUARY 27: We will hear about our student 3
team member representing our club.

exchange program and will host the young

people who participated this last summer. Bib Dloss régourited the Retary Chnistmas

dinner at Fair Oaks Center. Some un-thawed
turkeys put a damper on the event but next
years dinner should more than make up for it..

FEBRUARY: Lem Summey, our program
chair for the month, promises to bring Kay
Clarke, a Rotarian from San Francisco who
spent three years in China; Anthony Knott, a
motivational speaker; and our old friend
Leonard Koppett, whom we missed in

Larry Neuman was our guest speaker. He was

November. ; ;
introduced by President-elect Fred Strathdee.
LAST WEEK He is a gra_dua‘te of SF Stat.e, owner o_f
Horizon Lighting and very interested in roller
coasters.

PDG Bill led us in singing 'God Bless America'
and 'Smiles'. The pledge was led by Linda
Schmidt and the invocation was given by Bill
Conklin. Jim Newell served as the secret
greeter and Alan Bostwick made a good
presentation for his Rotary minute.

He proceeded to rivet the club with history of
Disneyland and tales of amusement parks. He
worked for many years with a firm called
Arrow Development, They started off building



custom mechanical devices. They did such a
splendid job on a ride in San Jose that Walt
Disney used their skills to create attractions at
his then-new amusement park in Anaheim.
Among others, they built Pirates of the
Caribbean, the Matterhorn and the Haunted
Mansion.

As the market changed, they grew with it. In
recent times, drops have risen to over 200 feet
with speeds exceeding 70 miles per hour.
These extremes put a strain on designs and
equipment. Constant inspections, maintenance
and replacement of parts (mainly wheels) must
be done to keep the rides working safely.

Wooden coasters have generally given way to
steel. The high cost of real estate has led to
more suspended tracks. Flume type rides have
become popular (mostly due to safety
concerns) but managing the water flow
presents new challenges to designers. A
modern ride can cost several million dollars,
take two years to perfect and handle 6,000
riders per hour.

He screened a short video showing some of his
work. A camera with microphone was
mounted on the coaster and the footage was
terrific. One test run of a new ride had Greg
almost hiding under his chair. During question
time, Larry pointed out that the designers
could only go so far. During construction,
differences in materials and welding could
cause problems. A ride has to be fine-tuned
before it is safe and some designers refuse to
ride their creations.

NOTE: Ice-breakers give veteran members a
chance to learn about the new members. But it
is difficult for some newer members find out
about the talents and skills of the long time
members. As a sort of printed ice-breaker, a
portion of a phone interview is hereby
presented. Working from telephone notes is
difficult so please verify all details with Fred.

PROFILES

Fred Strathdee - president-elect (emergency)
Joined 1981 - classification Architecture

Born Puunene, Maui (Salvation Army parents)
Moved to Bay area at age 14

Married Ester on Valentines Day, 1970

Two sons, Mark (24), Brian (21)

UCLA booster - Graduated CAL

(UCLA did not offer architecture)

Got his license 1972

Went out on his own in 1974 - just before
Nixon took drastic action to control the
economy.

Specializes in residential projects. Houses up
to 15,000 sq. feet. Apartment buildings up to
300 unit/10 stories

Worked on several projects in China 1992-94
including remodel of a 21 story hotel/opera
complex in Beijing. Learned challenges of
working in another culture. i.e., metric
measurements, blending communism with free
enterprise, language and culture hurdles,
crossing chinese streets. He also visited the
great wall and Hong Kong.

Other community service:

Belmont Board of Design .

County Design Review Committee
Salvation Army Advisory Board
Boys Brigade Ranger (17 years)
Member Peninsula Covenant Church
Rotary Pancake Breakfast

HOBBIES:
Fred has a web site for airport info
(WWW_.AIRPORTSINTL.COM)

He is interested in electric trolleys and railway
equipment. He has a dog.
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However, Jerry Mertens had other plans and
he proceeded to give an invocation that
Michael Ryan should cherish for some time.
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TODAY
Hal Urban will tell us about "Respect and It seems that Mike did some heavy-duty
responsibility in adolescence.” inspiring for Green Bay during the play off
game. For this crucial contest in the mud, the
49ers relied on inspiration from fellow club
~ LOOKING AHEAD member Pete Armstrong so we had all bets
covered. Tom Delfs served as the secret
greeter and although no one was assigned to
JANUARY 27: We will hear about our student i Rota.ry e, A]a.n BoshwiC calis
: through in fine style with another good
exchange program and will host the young gt
people who participated this last summer. P s
FEBRUARY: L Summey, dor program Carol Ebner served as finemaster. We noted
chair for the month, promises to bring Kay several anniversaries and then moved on to
Claske. 4 Ristacian fom Sah Prancibaiho find out who really knows about basketball.
fxi:s;:z;?;s:a{:a?a;?efng;oﬁ??lznf}i,iﬁ;n’ g President Judy went over some high points of
[ensnd e I?ett wﬁom e the Rotary calendar of club events in the
s gl coming months. Ducks Amuck will be held on
. September 13 this year.
LAST WEEK Bill Bergler made a lively presentation
regardi dowers of the Alan Bostwick
Bob Stiff led us in singing "My Country Tis of Sgol;gii;eglgg T
Thee" and 'Smiles'. The pledge was led by '
Roland Haga. Roland Haga announced that the 1998 Rotary
; i " scholarship presentation will be May 19. This
. Roland also attempted to give the invocation. had been a breakout session so breakout is re-

scheduled for May 26. International
scholarship applications are available.



Don Hack asked everyone to check the club
roster for current information. If you need
changes, please provide him with the correct
information and he will make the adjustments.
If you are missing a picture, he will take one if
you wish. If you want to submit your own
picture, he is able to scan it in so you can look
your best.

Bob Boland mentioned the Billy Goat Golf
Tournament. If you would like more
information, please contact him. Mike Ryan
spoke of a project at Fair Oaks Center to re-
furbish the tables. If you wish to help, please
contact him.

NOTE: Ice-breakers give veteran members a
chance to learn about the new members. But it
is difficult for some newer members find out
about the talents and skills of the long time
members. As a sort of printed ice-breaker, a
portion of a phone interview is hereby
presented. Working from telephone notes is
difficult so please verify all details with
Roland.

PROFILES

Roland Haga
Joined 1986 - classification Civil Engineer

Born in Finland - came to US in 1963
Is a US citizen and intends to stay
Grew up in Redwood City

Attended Woodside H/S and CSM

Has a degree in Civil Engineering from CAL
Poly

Is married to Catherine and has 2 children in
St. Pius, Alex (13) and Maria (10)

He has been employed for 14 years by a civil
engineering firm in Redwood City, Brian
Kangas Foulk. As Project Manager, he sizes
up new work and then gets the jobs moving.
He makes work assignments and is responsible
for keeping the jobs on time and under budget.

Roland has coached soccer and baseball for 4
years. For one very hectic year, he was a
Little League manager.

He has been on the Board of Directors for 4
years and on the scholarship committee for 9
years. He reorganized the Sergeant at Arms
duty when George Szpotek moved away.

HOBBIES:
Roland has a ski/fishing boat (140 HP) and
wishes he had more time to spend with it.

He has a dog, a black Lab puppy named Molly.
Molly is very busy changing the landscaping at
Rolands' house. Molly eats rose bushes and
tomato plants but has a special taste for spicy
food. She eats pepper plants.









THE EASY NEW MEMBER APPROACH:

FIRST: Identify a qualified non-Rotarian
o0 A Leader in business or profession
o Willing to help serve the community
o Lives or works in the Club’s area

Then...

1) Tell them 2 or 3 examples of Rotary’s good
works (Polio, Free medical Clinic, Your favorite
local or international project, etc.)...

2) Invite them to any Rotary event (A prospective
member reception, Help on a community
service project, Donation, A regular Club
meeting)...

THE GOAL: NAMES OF 2 PROSPECTS
INVITED: 1)
2)

3) If and when sure that the Club would welcome
them as a member...

The real payolt:
4) Ask them to consider membership.



MAKE-UP OPPORTUNITIES

MONDAY
BELMONT-Van's Restaurant,Belmont 12:15
PALO ALTO-Rickey's Hyatt House 12:15
CAMPBELL-Renzo's Restaurant 12:15
TUESDAY
S.F. MISSION-Double Play Restaurant 7:30 am
PENINSULA SUNRISE-Pete's Harbor 7:30 am
MILLBRAE-Green Hills Country Club 12:15
MOUNTAIN VIEW-Florentine Restaurant 12:15
LOS GATOS-Villa Felise Restaurant 12:15
SAN FRANCISCO-Kensington Hotel 12:00
SUNNYVALE-Holiday Inn 12:15
HALF MOON BAY-Mel Mello Center for Arts 12:15
MILL VALLEY-Mill Valley Golf Club 12:15
PACIFIC-Sharp Park Restaurant, SP Golf Club 7:15 am
STANFORD AREA-Blintz Restaurant(Los Altos) 7:15 pm
WEDNESDAY
BURLINGAME-Holiday Inn-Crown Plaza 12:15
CUPERTINO-Pacific Fresh Restaurant 12:15
DALY CITY-Hungry Hunter 12:15
S.F. WEST-Lakeside Cafe 7:30 am

FOSTER CITY-Holiday Inn 12:15 e

MENLO PARK-Menlo Park Rec Ctr. 12:00

SANTA CLARA WEST-Mariani's Restaurant 12:14
THURSDAY

FISHERMAN'S WHARF-Franciscan Restaurant 7:30 am

PALO ALTO/BAYSHORE-Bayland's Nature Center 12:15 .m,

LOS ALTOS-Elks Club (El Camino) 12:00

SANTA CLARA-Mariani's Restaurant 12:15

SAN MATEO-Foster City Holiday Inn 12:15

SAUSALITO-Alta Mira Hotel 12:15

SAN FRANCISCO WEST-McLarens Bar/Grill 6:00 pm

SO SAN FRANCISCO-Basque Cultural Center 12:15
FRIDAY

SAN MATEO SUNRISE-Villa Hotel 7:30 am

PALO ALTO/UNIVERSITY-Holiday Inn 7:30 am

SAN CARLOS-Salvatore's Restaurant 12:15

SAN BRUNO-S.F. Airport Hilton 12:15

SARATOGA-Community Center 12:00

SANTA CLARA N.-Days Inn/Great America Pkwy 12:00

TIBURON/BELVEDERE-SF Yacht Club(Belvedere) 12:15

WOODSIDE-Guild Hall, Woodside Church 7:30 am

For other make-up opportunities see Pete Hughes
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Wear the ribbons on
your Rotary pin that
says “I support the
Permanent Fund.”

ROTARY INTERNATIONAL SUGGESTS:

“EVERY ROTARIAN MAKE A COMMITMENT TO GIVE
$1,000 TO THE PERMANENT FUND”

BE A “BENEFACTOR”

R.I. SUGGESTS: “Change your will; Change beneficiary on
life insurance, or...” etc.

Your District sez:
NO NEED to bother your lawyer!
NO NEED to call insurance agent!
NO NEED to be dying to give!

MUCH SIMPLER:
Just buy a “Zero Coupon Bond” for R.I.

The bond pays out the $1,000 in about 25 years. (Sooner than your life
insurance or wills, we hope.) The price varies with current interest rates.

The current price to be a ROTARY BENEFACTOR is:  KYRII

Make your tax deductible check to Rotary 5150

Only Rotarians who have contributed their $100 this year to the annual giving (Paul Harris
Fellowship) can use the Zero Coupon Bond to become a Benefactor".



MAKE-UP OPPORTUNITIES

MONDAY
BELMONT-Van's Restaurant,Belmont 12:15
PALO ALTO-Rickey's Hyatt House 12:15
CAMPBELL-Renzo’s Restaurant 12:15
TUESDAY
S.F. MISSION-Double Play Restaurant 7:30 am
PENINSULA SUNRISE-Pete's Harbor 7:30 am
MILLBRAE-Green Hills Country Club 12:15
MOUNTAIN VIEW-Florentine Restaurant 12:15
LOS GATOS-Villa Felise Restaurant 12:15
SAN FRANCISCO-Kensington Hotel 12:00
SUNNYVALE-Holiday Inn 12:15
HALF MOON BAY-Mel Mello Center for Arts 12:15
MILL VALLEY-Mill Valley Golf Club 12:15
PACIFIC-Sharp Park Restaurant, SP Golf Club 7:15 am
STANFORD AREA-Blintz Restaurant(Los Altos) 7:15 pm
WEDNESDAY
BURLINGAME-Holiday Inn-Crown Plaza 12:15
CUPERTINO-Pacific Fresh Restaurant 12:15
DALY CITY-Hungry Hunter 12:15
S.F. WEST-Lakeside Cafe 7:30 am

FOSTER CITY-Holiday Inn 12:15

MENLO PARK-Menlo Park Rec Ctr. 12:00

SANTA CLARA WEST-Mariani's Restaurant 12:14
THURSDAY

FISHERMAN'S WHARF-Franciscan Restaurant 7:30 am

PALO ALTO/BAYSHORE-Bayland's Nature Center 12:15 /™

LOS ALTOS-Elks Club (El Camino) 12:00

SANTA CLARA-Mariani's Restaurant 12:15

SAN MATEO-Foster City Holiday Inn 12:15

SAUSALITO-Alta Mira Hotel 12:15

SAN FRANCISCO WEST-McLarens Bar/Grill 6:00 pm

SO SAN FRANCISCO-Basque Cultural Center 12:15
FRIDAY

SAN MATEO SUNRISE-Villa Hotel 7:30 am

PALO ALTO/UNIVERSITY-Holiday Inn 7:30 am

SAN CARLOS-Salvatore's Restaurant 12:15

SAN BRUNO-S.F. Airport Hilton 12:15

SARATOGA-Community Center 12:00 i

SANTA CLARA N.-Days Inn/Great America Pkwy 12:00

TIBURON/BELVEDERE-SF Yacht Club(Belvedere) 12:15

WOODSIDE-Guild Hall, Woodside Church 7:30 am

For other make-up opportunities see Pete Hughes
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TODAY

Our monthly Breakout Session. It’s
time to wrap up this years
projects and look ahead to 98-99.

LOOKING AHEAD

FEBRUARY 24: GEORGE MAROTTA,
Senior Research Fellow of the

Hoover Institute Center, a

certified financial advisor, who

will give us his opinion on the

world and domestic economies

and markets for 1998

MARCH 28: The District Assembly
will be held at the Baptist

Seminary in Mill Valley. This is a
great resource for all to attend

and find out what makes Rotary

the great organization it is.

APRIL 17-20: The District
Conference will be held in San
Jose. This is a time to celebrate.
We will review all of the events
and projects performed by
Redwood City Rotary as well as
other clubs in our District 5150.
DG Dave Cresson will preside and
pass out awards for the most
attractive projects.

LAST WEEK

Pres. Judy called the meeting to
order at the appointed time; the
singing was led;  the pledge was
recited; the invocation was given;
the secret greeter was

introduced; the past president’s
minute was given; and the task of
recognition master was

performed.

Claire Mullin of Toastmasters
International spoke to us on “A
Change of Attitude” her talk
proved to be inspirational as well
as educational.

BILLY GOAT GOLF

The first major tournament of the
year will be held March 14, at the
Emerald Hills Golf and Country
Club (Elks Club). This will be a
tournament which will follow the
strict rules of macho and/or
macha golf. No one will be
allowed to use a cart, everyone
must walk the course. This has
become a great tradition in RWC
and we have invited Rotarians
from as far away as Belmont to
join us. Good fun and a great
barbecue following.
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TODAY

GEORGE MAROTTA, Senior
Research Fellow of the Hoover
Institute Center, a certified
financial advisor, who will give us
his opinion on the world and

domestic economies and markets
for 1998.

LOOKING AHEAD

MARCH 28: The District Assembly

will be held at the Baptist
Seminary in Mill Valley. This is a
great resource for all to attend
and find out what makes Rotary
the great organization it 1s.

APRIL 17-20: The District
Conference will be held in San
Jose. This is a time to celebrate.
We will review all of the events
and projects performed by
Redwood City Rotary as well as
other clubs in our District 5150.
DG Dave Cresson will preside and
pass out awards for the most
attractive projects.

LAST WEEKHPpres. judy

called the meeting to order at the
appointed time; the singing was

led; the pledge was recited: the
invocation was given; the secret

greeter was introduced; the past
president’s minute was given; and
the task of recognition master was
performed.

We then broke off into our
monthly committee meetings.
Rotary is alive and well in
Redwood City and it is being led
by the work of the committees.

NOR-CAL PETS

The PETS referred to here is not a
collection of animals kept for
companionship or entertainment.
PETS (President Elect Training
Seminar) is held each year in
early February to teach the
incoming presidents of some 400
Rotary clubs of Northern
California about the ins and outs
of running a club. Our Pres. 2B
Fred attended along with our (his)
new District Governor Mary
Janney. The PETS experience is
always packed with dynamic
presentations which range from
Rotary information to “how to run
a club meeting”. Pres. Elect of
Rotary ‘98-99, Jim Lacy was in
attendance. Jim is a personable
soul with a big smile and a bigger
heart.






MAKE-UP OPPORTUNITIES

MONDAY
BELMONT-Van's Restaurant,Belmont 12:15
PALO ALTO-Rickey's Hyatt House 12:15
CAMPBELL-Renzo’s Restaurant 12:15

TUESDAY
S.F. MISSION-Double Play Restaurant 7:30 am
PENINSULA SUNRISE-Pete's Harbor 7:30 am
MILLBRAE-Green Hills Country Club 12:15
MOUNTAIN VIEW-Florentine Restaurant 12:15
LOS GATOS-Villa Felise Restaurant 12:15
SAN FRANCISCO-Marines Memorial 12:00
SUNNYVALE-Holiday Inn 12:15
HALF MOON BAY-Mel Mello Center for Arts 12:15
MILL VALLEY-Mill Valley Golf Club 12:15
PACIFIC-Shamp Park Restaurant, SP Golf Club 7:15 am
STANFORD AREA-Blintz Restaurant(Los Altos) 7:15 pm

WEDNESDAY
BURLINGAME-Holiday Inn-Crown Plaza 12:15
CUPERTINO-Pacific Fresh Restaurant 12:15
DALY CITY-Hungry Hunter 12:15
S.F. WEST-Lakeside Cafe 7:30 am

FOSTER CITY-Holiday Inn 12:15

MENLO PARK-Menlo Park Rec Ctr. 12:00

SANTA CLARA WEST-Mariani's Restaurant 12:14
THURSDAY

FISHERMAN'S WHARF-Franciscan Restaurant 7:30 am™ ™

PALO ALTO/BAYSHORE-Bayland's Nature Center 12:1

LOS ALTOS-Elks Club (El Camino) 12:00

SANTA CLARA-Mariani's Restaurant 12:15

SAN MATEO-Foster City Holiday Inn 12:15

SAUSALITO-Alta Mira Hotel 12:15

SAN FRANCISCO WEST-McLarens Bar/Grill 6:00 pm

SO SAN FRANCISCO-Basque Cultural Center 12:15
FRIDAY

SAN MATEO SUNRISE-Villa Hotel 7:30 am

PALO ALTO/UNIVERSITY-Holiday Inn 7:30 am

SAN CARLOS-Salvatore's Restaurant 12:15

SAN BRUNO-S.F. Airport Hilton 12:15

SARATOGA-Community Center 12:00

SANTA CLARA N.-Days Inn/Great America Pkwy 12:00

TIBURON/BELVEDERE-SF Yacht Club(Belvedere) 12:15

WOODSIDE-Guild Hall, Woodside Church 7:30 am

For other make-up opportunities see Pete Hughes

ROTARY CLUB OF REDWOOD CITY

Officers for 1996-97

Judy Cooper

President
Fred Strathdee Pete Hughes
President Elect Secretary
Pete Hodgson Linda Schmidt
Past President Treasurer

Sergeant At Arms: George Szpotek

Dave Cresson
GOVERNOR, DISTRICT 5150

Board of Directors

Glen W. Kinross

Term expires 6/30/98 Term expires 6/30/99
Orley Anderson Al Collins
Boland, Robert Dombek, Joe
Ebner, Carol Schmidt, Linda A~
Keys, Claudia Hughes, Pete

Bulletin Editor: Bill Conklin

Pete Hodgson

DISTRICT GOVERNOR’'S REPRESENTATIVE

PRESIDENT ROTARY INTERNATIONAL

ROTARY CLUB OF REDWOOD CITY
P.O. Box 2605
Redwood City, CA 94064

DISTRICT 5150
ROTARY INTERNATIONAL






Rotary Recreational & Vocational Fellowships
RRVF: Make a Choice

Please limit your selection of recreational fellowships to three, and mark only that vocational fellowship which is
appropriate to your profession.

Recreational Fellowships

a Amateur Radio o Flying 0 Pin Collecting

O Antique Autos 0 Gardening O Railroading

0 Birdwatching a Genealogy/Heraldry a Recreational Vehicles

a Canoeing a Golf O Roaming

a Caravanning o Gourmets a Rotary History

a Chess a Home Exchange -0 Rotary-on-Stamps

0 Coin Collecting o0 Horseback O Running and Fitness

a Computer Users a License Plate Collecting O Scouting

o Cricket 0 Magic O Skiing

0 Curling O Magna Graccia a Sport Diving

0 Cycling 0 Motorcycling O Travel and Hosting

O Egyptology 0 Mountain Climbing and Hiking O Wine Appreciation

o Esperanto a Music a Yachting

O Fishing a Photography

Vocational Fellowships

O Accountants/CPA Chartered O Fine Arts and Antiques o Paper Industry

O Agriculture. Agro Industries and 0 Hospital Administration 0 Pharmacology
Commerce O Hotel Management a Printing

0 Architecture and Planning O International Trade 0 Psychiatry/Psychology

a Computers 0 Investments/Portfolio O Real Estate

o Dentistry Management O Retail/Marketing

o Education - Special Education 0 Law O Sports Trainers

O Education - University 0 Manufacturing O Tire Industry

O Energy Technology a Mediation/Arbitration 0 Total Quality Management

O Engineering and Applied 0 Medicine - Health O Travel Agents
Sciences O Medicine - Plastic Surgery O Veterinary Science

0 Environment O Medicine - Special Curatives

G Finance/Banking O Ophthalmology

O I am interested in organizing or joining a new fellowship for

This is my O Vocation 0O Hobby

Name

Address

City State/Province
Country Zip/Postal Code

Rotary Club of

District

Ms. Megan O‘Keefe Telephone: 708/866-3422

Fill out and return to: Intercultural Programs Section, Rotary International, One Rotary Center,

1560 Sherman Avenue, Evanston, Illinois 60201, USA. Fax: 708 328-8554

Marcus B. Crotts
June 12, 1995




ROTARY CLUB OF REDWOOD CITY
MINUTES
FEBRUARY 27, 1998

The meeting was called to order at 7:32 A. M. by President Judy.

In attendance were Judy, Pete and Pete, Claudia, Bob

Rutherford, Joe Dombeck, Orley Anderson, Sam, Carol and A
Linda.

The minutes were approved with the exception of the last
paragraph which referred to $1200 for the PETS conference
which should have been the amount allowed for the president
elect's trip to the International Conference.

Under the secretary's report Bob Rutherford reported on his
written analysis of attendance. Pete was directed to send letters
to the ten bottom attendees. President Judy encouraged all to try
to get the people involved who are not attending meetings. If
there is no improvement in attendance then we should take
further action. Pete Hughes reported 79% attendance in January.
He asked for and received a leave of absence for Al Collins until
June 30. The secretary again reminded the board that the

. secretary of a club really should not be collecting dues. The

~ Treasurer and the Club Service chairman volunteered to collect
dues hereafter.

The President announced the new board members....Claudia,
Carol, Bob Boland and Jackie. She also noted that the newsletter
articals are due to Bill Conklin. and that the District Assembly
will be March 28.

Club Service: no report.
Membership: Carol has 2 or 3 in the pipeline and a good list of

other possibles.No reception is planned or thought desirable by
the chairman. Judy challenged all board members to bring in at



"~ least one member.

Duck Race: Mr. Hodgson reported Orley Anderson had agreed
to head up the corporate sponsor program.

Rummage Sale: Carol recommended we all try to get our
neighbors to donate stuff and then to come to the yard sale. This
was followed by considerable discussion of committee matters.

Community Service: Christmas in April on April 25 is
scheduled without financial commitment of the club. This date
conflicts with the visit of the GSE team to Bob Rutherford's bay
shore Bar-B-Que. The board made no decision of support at this
time. Pete Hughes reported the city council approval for the
Habitat for Humanity project location will be held Monday. He
asked for volunteers to attend the council meeting to help ensue
its passage. The 24 hour relay has been canceled. The club will
take part in the May 2 city clean up.

™\ International Service: The GSE team will be here on April 23 -

27. To honor them there will be a joint meeting at Canada
College on April 24th instead of our usual meeting date on

. Tuesday. There will be a Bar-B-Que on April 25 at Bob

“Rutherford's place open to Rotarians from several local clubs.
Bob will try to turn it into a mini fund raiser for our club. Sam
reported we received a nasty letter from the district foundation
chair about our lack of participation. Several board members
were insulted with the tone of the letter. Sam will write a
responding letter as soon as he checks into our actual
contributions. Sam recommended someone from the board head
up his committee. He also said the committee would like to hold
a fundraiser (when?).

Vocational Service: Bob Boland reported that the Billy Goat
tournament would be held in May. The Sequoia High School
vocational service project is in abeyance.

s -~

'



Youth Service: Orley reported that Roland Haga was doing his
usual good job on scholarships. Hawes school needs more
volunteers.They are working with Marie R. to put the Phi Beta
Kappa group to work. Top Gear is all set. They want to have a
fund raiser which is not yet planned.

Old Business: Still working on the roster. No progress on the by
laws. No further information on the Russian visitors....Judy and
Fred will try to get more information.

New Business: A Hiratsuka Chair is needed. Sam will try to get
Sandy Crittenden involved from the breakfast club and Pete
Hughes volunteered to be on the committee. Judy reported the
Peninsula Council is open for attendance by all club members
and the clubs will pick up the tab for these monthly meetings.

Pete Hughes
Secretary



March 3, 1998

Meeting of the
Rotary Club of Redwood City

Will be held at the
Mervin G. Morris Branch
of the

Boys and Girls Club of the Peninsula
1109 Hilton Street
~ - Redwood City, CA
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MAKE-UP OPPORTUNITIES

MONDAY
BELMONT-Van's Restaurant,Belmont 12:15
PALO ALTO-Rickey's Hyatt House 12:15
CAMPBELL-Renzo's Restaurant 12:15
TUESDAY
S.F. MISSION-Double Play Restaurant 7:30 am
PENINSULA SUNRISE-Pete's Harbor 7:30 am
MILLBRAE-Green Hills Country Club 12:15
MOUNTAIN VIEW-Florentine Restaurant 12:15
LOS GATOS-Villa Felise Restaurant 12:15
SAN FRANCISCO-Marines Memorial 12:00
SUNNYVALE-Holiday Inn 12:15
HALF MOON BAY-Mel Mello Center for Arts 12:15
MILL VALLEY-Mill Valley Golf Club 12:15
PACIFIC-Sharp Park Restaurant, SP Golf Club 7:15 am
STANFORD AREA-Blintz Restaurant(Los Altos) 7:15 pm
WEDNESDAY
BURLINGAME-Holiday Inn-Crown Plaza 12:15
CUPERTINO-Pacific Fresh Restaurant 12:15
DALY CITY-Hungry Hunter 12:15
S.F. WEST-Lakeside Cafe 7:30 am

FOSTER CITY-Holiday Inn 12:15

MENLO PARK-Menlo Park Rec Ctr. 12:00

SANTA CLARA WEST-Mariani's Restaurant 12:14
THURSDAY

FISHERMAN'S WHARF-Franciscan Restaurant 7:30 am a

PALO ALTO/BAYSHORE-Bayland's Nature Center 12:15

LOS ALTOS-Elks Club (El Camino) 12:00

SANTA CLARA-Manani's Restaurant 12:15

SAN MATEO-Foster City Holiday Inn 12:15

SAUSALITO-Alta Mira Hotel 12:15

SAN FRANCISCO WEST-McLarens Bar/Grill 6:00 pm

SO SAN FRANCISCO-Basque Cultural Center 12:15
FRIDAY

SAN MATEO SUNRISE-Villa Hotel 7:30 am

PALO ALTO/UNIVERSITY-Holiday Inn 7:30 am

SAN CARLOS-Salvatore’s Restaurant 12:15

SAN BRUNO-S.F. Airport Hilton 12:15

SARATOGA-Community Center 12:00

SANTA CLARA N.-Days Inn/Great America Pkwy 12:00

TIBURON/BELVEDERE-SF Yacht Club(Belvedere) 12:15

WOODSIDE-Guild Hall, Woodside Church 7:30 am

For other make-up opportunities see Pete Hughes
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A CHARA......
CEID MILE FAILTE.....

AN IRISH BLESSING;
May you always have work for your hands to do.

May your pockets hold always a coin or two. May the
sun shine bright on your windowpane.

May the rainbow be certain to follow each rain.
May the hand of a friend always be near you.
And may God fill your heart with gladness to cheer you.

HAPPY ST. PATRICK’S DAY

BILLY GOAT GOLF--DATE CHANGE

The first major tournament of the year was be held in two weeks but El Nifio has
claimed another victim. The event will be rescheduled to May 2, at the Emerald Hills
Golf and Country Club (Elks Club). This will be a tournament which will follow the
strict rules of macho and/or macha golf. No one will be allowed to use a cart, everyone
must walk the course. This has become a great tradition in RWC and we have invited

Rotarians from as far away as Belmont to join us. Good fun and a great barbecue
following.

ROTARY INTERNATIONAL CONVENTION

Come to Indianapolis for a an opportunity to really see what Rotary is all about. We
think we know our organization, however, until you have participated in the world
fellowship of some 170 countries, you have only scratched the surface. Your February
issue of the Rotarian has a registration form. Find it! Use it!
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“He Profits Most CHARTERED APRIL 22, 1946
Who Serves Best” DISTRICT 5150
MARCH 24, 1998 Volume 51 No. 37 SEQUOIA CLUB
TOD AY RWC Elk’s Club where we will have the

Magda Gonzales from the Fair Oaks
Community center will tell us about this
great resource which allows us to
partner with it in community service to
the senior citizens of Redwood City.

LOOKING AHEAD

MARCH 28: The District Assembly will

opportunity to meet our GSE teams.

APRIL 17-20: The District Conference
will be held in San Jose. This is a time to
celebrate. We will review all of the
events and projects performed by
Redwood City Rotary as well as other
clubs in our District 5150. DG Dave
Cresson will preside and pass out
awards for the most attractive projects.

be held at the Baptist Seminary in Mill APRIL B Bl i,

Valley. This is a great resource for all to

attend and find out what makes Rotary LAST WEEK

the great organization it is. This is a

must fpr incoming officers, directors and Pres. Judy called the meeting to order;

committee chairs, PDG Bill led the singing of America and

MARCH 31: Once more we will attempt Smiles ;.the pledge was led by Jim

to hear from Christina Bolanos and Paul Newell; the‘mvoca tion was given by

Crittenden, our representatives in Japan Bob Boland; Past Pres. Pete Hughes

lactEmatin o stood when Pres. Judy aske.d for the
secret greeter; the past president’s

APRIL 7: Our resident physician and minute was omitted for the day; and

wit, Norman Fenton, MD will enlighten the task of recognition master was

and entertain us with a topic to be performed by Ann Langley who had

chosen by Norm and announced at the some trouble distinguishing between

time of its presentation. Norm just the duty of “fine master” and

happens to be the program chair for the “recognition master”. Ed. note-Past

month of April. President of Rotary International, Cliff
Dochterman, has been urging the clubs

APRIL 14: Mr. Miller from Cafada to use the fining session as a means of

College will tell us about its training recognition for notable work, conduct or

— program for the developmentally projects within the four avenues of

disabled.

APRIL 21: No meeting. There will be a
replacement meeting on April 24, at the

service by members of the club. This is a
shift of emphasis but it is not intended
to totally replace the fun and fellowship
of a pure fining session.



BILLY GOAT GOLF--DATE CHANGE

The first major tournament of the year was to have been held in mid-March but El Nifio
claimed another victim. The event was to be rescheduled to May 2, at the Emerald Hills
Golf and Country Club (Elks Club), however the date is not available. Keep your eyes
on the Sports Section of the ROTARU SPOKE for further announcements about the
moving target (the final date of the event). This will be a tournament which will follow
the strict rules of macho and/or macha golf. No one will be allowed to use a cart,
everyone must walk the course. This has become a great tradition in RWC and we have
invited Rotarians from as far away as Belmont to join us. Good fun and a great barbecue
following. '

ROTARY INTERNATIONAL CONVENTION

Come to Indianapolis for a an opportunity to really see what Rotary is all about. We
think we know our organization, however, until you have participated in the world
fellowship of some 170 countries, you have only scratched the surface. Your February
issue of the Rotarian has a registration form. Find it! Use it! ,

Educational programs benefit

low-income couniries

While humanitarian grants serve as The
Rotary Foundation’s primary tool for at-
tacking: global poverty, educational pro-
grams also can play an effective role.
Through Ambassadorial Scholarships,
Group Study Exchanges, and Grants for
University Teachers to Serve in Developing
Countries, more and more affluent RI dis-
tricts are building fruitful relationships
with poorer districts.

For 1997-98, for example, 56 districts
in 11 industrialized countries have commit-
ted approximately US$300,000 of their Dis-
trict Designated Funds for 72 scholarship
donations to students from low-income
countries. (The designation of “low in-
come” comes from the World Bank, which
uses it for countries with per capita income
of US$%6,210 or less.)

Through the Grants for University
Teachers program, which specifically tar-

gets developing countries, 30 districts are
using their SHARE funds this year to send
35 experienced teachers for volunteer ser-
vice terms in universities in low-income
countries.

Just three years ago, the first Group
Study Exchange was donated; today, the
number of donated GSEs has risen to 13. In
addition to donations, more and more up-
per-income districts are linking with those
in low-income countries for exchanges. Of
the more than 500 GSEs scheduled to take
place in the 1997-98 Rotary year, 175 in-
volve districts or Special Extension Areas
in low-income countries. A direct result of
such GSEs is a notable increase in Match-
ing Grants projects for international hu-
manitarian service activities.

For more information on these educa-
tional program options, contact your dis-
trict Rotary Foundation chairperson. B






The World’s Greaftest Enfertainer

“The Ulfimate Lounge Act”
NY Times

“ a superb entertainer.” “Bigger than Diana Ross.”
Spin Boston Globe
- “Class. He’s dripping with it.”
USA Today

“He’s a rhinestone

as big as the Ritz”

The Boston Globe

“The Hippest Cat in America”
Toronto Sun

Experience The Man, The Music, The Jewelry

As seenon T.V.

| The Today Show | Entertainment Tonight | USA’s Up All Night |
| New York at Night | Crook & Chase | George & Allana |

- | Inside Edition | VH-1 |

| Also featured on the 1996 Snapple Ad Campaign |
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Dear District 5150 Rotarian,

It’s getting closer!l We have arranged an unforgettable District 5150
Conference filled with inspiring new speakers, and as an added attraction
and gift to you, mega-talented professional entertainment who will
“dazzle” you with their skills between Rotary programs.

I am the Entertainment Chairman for the conference and Mike Fish,
the District Governor nominee, is the Conference Chair. I am writing on
behalf of our District, and in support of our illustrious District Governor,
David Cresson of the Half Moon Bay Rotary Club.

Dave has worked very hard this year to make sure our lives have
been “colored” by Rotary. He has planned an excellent District Conference
in San Jose at the Doubletree Hotel, April 17th through 19th.

On Friday evening, April 17th, we have arranged for a dinner and
tour of the Winchester Mystery House and I have arranged for the
Internationally acclaimed concert pianist, Lisa Spector and a singing duet
of opera stars, Martin Rojas and Heather Clemens, performing song from
Phantom, etc.

At Saturday evening’s banquet I have arranged for Internationally
acclaimed comedic jugglers, Grinn and Barrett, followed by Broadway Star
and Las Vegas headliner, Singer Bud E. Luv.

It should prove to be a fabulous evening]

Other entertainers during the three day conference will keep you
feeling relaxed, laughing and wanting more... from comedy to singers and
dancers from Beach Blanket Babylon to philosophers, philanthropists, and
OHB’s (ordinary human beings), so pleeeeeease... register now to support
District Governor Dave and all of our efforts for you and District 5150.

[ promise you a rewarding and fun time. Make this year’s conference
the best ever.

[ appreciate your support and dedication to Rotary and I look
forward to seeing you there.

truly yours,

Eric Z. Shapira,M.S., D.D.S.
Past President, Half Moon Bay Rotary

District 5150 Conference Entertainment Chair
EZS:tc



MINUTES
ROTARY CLUB OF REDWOOD CITY
MARCH 27, 1998

The meeting was called to order at 7:30 a. m. by President Judy.
In attendance were Judy, Pete and Pete, Fred, Linda, Orly, Bob
Boland, Carol, Joe, Sam and secretary elect Jackie Houle.

The minutes were approved for the last board meeting.
Continuing with the secretary report attendance for March was
70% and membership stands at 56 with one resignation accepted
by the board, Peter Pranys. One new member was approved;
Barbara Egigian. The attendance chair reported that Jim Baker
has missed the last nine meetings in a row and has left the area.
Andy Renshaw has not been at a meeting since November 18,
1997, and Jeff Ira has missed 13 meetings since December 16,
1997. The secretary moved that Baker and Renshaw be dropped
from the club but the motion died for lack of a second. The
secretary reported that he had prepared the letter for the ten
members with the lowest attendance as he was directed a the last
board meeting but thought mailing the letters was a bad idea for
the club so he did not do so. Bob Boland and President Judy said

. they would take care of it. Fred Strathdee was appointed by the
~ board as the voting member for the club at the International

Conference for 1998.

The treasurer's report was approved. It was noted by Pete and
Pete that because we are on a cash basis each year we end up
with several thousand dollars of next year's dues in our budget.
This year because we are running a deficit we could run out of
money in the operating account so we should be frugal. Linda
reported the district report on the Paul Harris donations appears
to be incorrect and does not include all club contributions.
Regarding the matching grant program the board approved $100
matching grants for new accounts and $50 for additional
contributions through the end of the Rotary year as long as the



money holds out. The board authorized Rotary place mats to be
used weekly instead of monthly as is currently being done.

President Judy reported the district governor called and wants
more sign ups for the District Conference.

Club Service: Joe reported there are more complaints regarding
the Sequoia Club. He will meet with Mario and report back next
month, :

Membership: Carol reported we will have a new member
installed on April 14. Three people are in the pipeline. By the
end of the Rotary year thére will be 5 to 6 new members.

The board approved make up status for each club member who
works two hours or more at the Rummage sale. Bob Rutherford
will have a sign up list.

Duck Race: The duck chairman reported Bob Boland has agreed
to be ticket sales chairman. Pete is still looking for a Vice
Chairman and there have been no volunteers. The charities from
last year have been retained and the board approved the addition
. of the Salvation Army. The board also approved leaving a blank
line for other designated charities to rubber stamp their
organization name. Pete distributed a budget Whlch was
approved by the board.

Habitat for Humanity; A letter of intent was discussed and
several revisions were required. Bob Boland volunteered to
review. It was announced the volunteer organization meeting on
April 1 which Pete Hodgson will attend and a owner applicant
approval meeting which Pete Hughes will attend on April 7 are
open for anyone else to attend.

Vocational Service; Bob Boland reported he is working with
teachers of juniors and seniors at Sequoia High School to put on



~

-

a career day program.

International Service; A fund raiser is planned for April 25, 1 -
4:30 p.. m. with a $10 admission. which was approved by the
board. The funds will be used to benefit the Guatemala project.
The GSE team will be there and the Russian visitors will be
invited.

Community Service; Jackie reported that Redwood City clean up
day will be held on May 2. Christmas in April was endorsed by
the board but the club will not put in money. Fair Oaks senior
nrojects were discussed.

The meeting Wag adjourned at 9:20.
Pete Hughes

Secretary



ROTARY CALENDAR APRIL — JUNE 1998

APRIL

MAY

JUNE

JULY

SEPTEMBER

10
14
17-19
21
24
24
25
25
28

12
19
26
29

SATURDAY
TUESDAY
FRIDAY
TUESDAY
WEEKEND
TUESDAY
FRIDAY
FRIDAY
SATURDAY
SATURDAY
TUESDAY

TUESDAY
FRIDAY
TUESDAY
TUESDAY
TUESDAY
FRIDAY

RUMMAGE SALE

LUNCH MEETING

PROGRAM COMMITTEE

LUNCH MEETING

DISTRICT CONFERENCE

NO MEETING

BOARD MEETING

COMBINED GSE/RUSSIAN TEAM MEETING
CHRISTMAS IN APRIL

GSE TEAM/RUSSIANS AT MARINE INSTITUTE
LUNCH MEETING - BREAKOUT

LUNCH MEETING

PROGRAM COMMITTEE

LUNCH MEETING

LUNCH MEETING —~ SCHOLARSHIP PRESENTATION
LUNCH MEETING - BREAKOUT

BOARD MEETING

BILLY GOAT GOLF DATE - TBA

TUESDAY LUNCH MEETING
FRIDAY PROGRAM COMMITTEE
TUESDAY LUNCH MEETING
CONVENTION
TUESDAY LUNCH MEETING — BREAKOUT
TUESDAY NO LUNCH MEETING — DEBUNKING AT NIGHT
FRIDAY BOARD MEETING
TUESDAY LUNCH MEETING
4™ OF JULY PARADE

DUCKS AMUCK, PATOS LOCOS
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SEQUOIA CLUB

TODAY

Our resident physician and wit, Norman
Fenton, MD will enlighten and entertain
us with a topic to be chosen by Norm
and announced today. Norm just
happens to be the program chair for the
month of April.

LOOKING AHEAD

APRIL 14: Mr. Miller from Cafiada
College will tell us about its training
program for the developmentally
disabled.

APRIL 21: No meeting. There will be a
replacement meeting on April 24, at the
RWC Elk’s Club where we will have the
opportunity to meet our GSE teams.

APRIL 17-20: The District Conference
will be held in San Jose. This is a time to
celebrate. We will review all of the
events and projects performed by
Redwood City Rotary as well as other
clubs in our District 5150. DG Dave
Cresson will preside and pass out
awards for the most attractive projects.

APRIL 28: Breakout sessions.
LAST WEEK

Pres. Judy called the meeting to order;
Past Pres. Bob Stiff led the singing of
America and Smiles ; the pledge was led
by Tom Delfs; the invocation was given

by Mike Ryan; Past Pres. Dennis Durkin
stood when Pres. Judy asked for the
secret greeter; the past president’s
minute was omitted for the day; and the
task of recognition master was
performed by Bob Boland who emptied
many pockets in a memorable fining
session.

Finally!!! Christina Bolanos and Paul
Crittenden, our representatives in
Hiratsuka Japan, arrived to give us an
update of the time they spent in the land
of the Rising Sun. Both young people
had mixed feelings about going ,but
ended up enjoying the experience.
Christina’s hosts spoke English and had
life styles similar to ours, even a western
bed. Paul on the other hand, had a
cultural learning experience with a more
traditional Japanese family. He slept in a
small room on a thin mat on the floor.
He quickly learned some important
phrases, such as “I am hungry”.
Pictures, maps and books describing the
area were passed around for all to see. A
great deal was learned and new
friendships were made.

Our Hiratsuka exchange is almost three
generations old and is one of the
highlights for our children,
grandchildren and friends. The people
in Japan turn out with the greatest
hospitality possible. as noted above,
new friendships are made each trip
over, and isn’t that what this great
program is all about?



MESSAGE FROM OUR PRESIDENT

Spring is here and April is scheduled to be a very busy month for our club. We
will host the visiting GSE team from England and the visiting team of professionals
from Russia at a special meeting and function at the Marine Science Institute. This is a
great opportunity to display Rotary Club of Redwood City hospitality and have a
wonderful afternoon. The rummage sale was this last weekend and I would like to
thank Carol, her staff at T&H Lumber Co. and Past Pres. Pete for all the hard work that
went into the event. The District Conference is planned to be a terrific, entertaining
event and I would love to see you all participate. We should have at least a table for
dinner on Saturday night. I am looking forward to seeing all the submittals for Awards
this year. I know that each committee has been at work on the applications.

Our Rotary year is now three-quarters of the way through. Congratulations on all
we have accomplished. Our membership drive is well underway with Carol’s guidance.
lease plan to bring your potential members along to meetings as guests of the club.

BILLY GOAT GOLF--DATE CHANGE

The first major tournament of the year was to have been held in mid-March but
El Nifio claimed another victim. The event was to be rescheduled to May 2, at the
Emerald Hills Golf and Country Club (Elks Club), however the date is not available.
Keep your eyes on the Sports Section of the ROTARY SPOKE for further
announcements about the moving target (the final date of the event). This will be a
tournament which will follow the strict rules of macho and/or macha golf. No one will
be allowed to use a cart, everyone must walk the course. This has become a great
tradition in RWC and we have invited Rotarians from as far away as Belmont to join us.
Good fun and a great barbecue following.

ROTARY INTERNATIONAL CONVENTION

Come to Indianapolis for a an opportunity to really see what Rotary is all about.
We think we know our organization, however, until you have participated in the world
fellowship of some 170 countries, you have only scratched the surface. Your February
issue of the Rotarian has a registration form. Find it! Use it!

POLIO PLUS UPDATE

The Board of Trustees of the Rotary Foundation have voted to spend more than
$8.2 million for Polio grants to the World Health Organization, earmarked for vaccine,
surveillance and operational costs.

The largest grant was $6 million for sub-Saharan Africa, where 40 nations have
conducted or scheduled national immunization days as a part of a concerted “Kick
Polio Out of Africa” campaign.



MONDAY

BELMONT-Van's Restaurant,Belmont 12:15
PALO ALTO-Rickey's Hyatt House 12:15
CAMPBELL-Renzo's Restaurant 12:15

TUESDAY

S.F. MISSION-Double Play Restaurant 7:30 am
PENINSULA SUNRISE-Pete's Harbor 7:30 am
MILLBRAE-Green Hills Country Club 12:15

MOUNTAIN VIEW-Florentine Restaurant 12:15

LOS GATOS-Villa Felise Restaurant 12:15

SAN FRANCISCO-Marines Memorial 12:00
SUNNYVALE-Holiday Inn 12:15

HALF MOON BAY-Mel Mello Center for Arts 12:15
MILL VALLEY-Mill Valley Golf Club 12:15
PACIFIC-Sharp Park Restaurant, SP Golf Club 7:15 am
STANFORD AREA-Blintz Restaurant(Los Altos) 7:15 pm

WEDNESDAY

BURLINGAME-Holiday Inn-Crown Plaza 12:15
CUPERTINO-Pacific Fresh Restaurant 12;15
DALY CITY-Hungry Hunter 12:15

S.F. WEST-Lakeside Cafe 7:30 am

MAKE-UP OPPORTUNITIES

FOSTER CITY-Holiday Inn 12:15
MENLO PARK-Menlo Park Rec Ctr. 12:00
SANTA CLARA WEST-Mariani's Restaurant 12:14

THURSDAY

FISHERMAN'S WHARF-Franciscan Restaurant 7:30 am
PALO ALTO/BAYSHORE-Bayland's Nature Center 12:15
LOS ALTOS-Elks Club (El Camino) 12:00

SANTA CLARA-Mariani's Restaurant 12:15

SAN MATEO-Foster City Holiday Inn 12:15
SAUSALITO-Alta Mira Hotel 12:15

SAN FRANCISCO WEST-McLarens Bar/Grill 6:00 pm
SO SAN FRANCISCO-Basque Cultural Center 12:15

FRIDAY

SAN MATEO SUNRISE-Villa Hotel 7:30 am

PALO ALTO/UNIVERSITY-Holiday Inn 7:30 am

SAN CARLOS-Salvatore's Restaurant 12:15

SAN BRUNO-S.F. Airport Hilton 12:15
SARATOGA-Community Center 12:00

SANTA CLARA N.-Days Inn/Great America Pkwy 12:00
TIBURON/BELVEDERE-SF Yacht Club(Belvedere) 12:15
WOODSIDE-Guild Hall, Woodside Church 7:30 am

For other make-up opportunities see Pete Hughes
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TODAY

Mr. Miller from Canada College will tell
us about its training program for the
developmentally disabled.

LOOKING AHEAD

APRIL 21: No meeting. There will be a
replacement meeting on Friday April 24,
at the a location to be announced where
we will have the opportunity to meet
our GSE teams.

APRIL 17-20: The District Conference
will be held in San Jose. This is a time to
celebrate. We will review all of the
events and projects performed by
Redwood City Rotary as well as other
clubs in our District 5150. DG Dave
Cresson will preside and pass out
awards for the most attractive projects.

APRIL 28: Breakout sessions.

LAST WEEK

Pres. Judy called the meeting to order;
PDG Bill led the singing of My Country
‘tis of Thee and Smiles ; the pledge was
led by Marie Rosenwasser; the
invocation was given by John McEvoy;
Mike Ryan stood when Pres. Judy asked
for the secret greeter; the past
president’s minute was provided by
Past Pres. Alan Bostwick who told us
about a friend whose father had been a
member of the Rotary Club of New York

City and had correspondence from all
over the world commemorating the 50th
anniversary of Rotary International; and
the task of recognition master was
performed by Mike Clarke who
managed to sell the final items of the
rummage sale in a memorable fining
session.

Our program was provided by our own
physician in residence Norm Fenton.
“Death and taxes are inevitable” was
Norm'’s opening quote. He managed to
tell us more about the former than the
latter, however. Death comes naturally,
by accident, suicide and murder. The
strides of forensic medicine have been
astounding in the last several decades.
Norm'’s admonition was “Don’t commit
murder,” the physical evidence (body)
will come back to haunt you worse than
any ghost.

Norm related several graphic examples
of how forensic physicians, dentists and
anthropologists have made factual
determinations of the situations
surrounding untimely deaths. The royal
family of Russia was one. The
Romanoffs were related to British
royalty and DNA tests have verified that
the bodies of the family found in the
basement were, in fact, those of the Tsar.

If Norm'’s warning “Don’t commit
murder” sound familiar, it could be
because Moses forwarded the same
message some 3,500 years ago.






MAKE-UP OPPORTUNITIES

MONDAY FOSTER CITY-Holiday Inn 12:15
BELMONT-Van's Restaurant,Belmont 12:15 MENLO PARK-Manlo Park Rec Ctr, 12:00
PALO ALTO-Rickey's Hyatt House 12:15 SANTA CLARA WEST-Mariani's Restaurant 12;14
CAMPBELL-Renzo's Restaurant 12:15 THURSDAY

TUESDAY FISHERMAN'S WHARF-Franciscan Restaurant 7:30 am
S.F. MISSION-Double Play Restaurant 7:30 am PALO ALTO/BAYSHORE-Bayland's Nature Center 12:15
PENINSULA SUNRISE-Pete's Harbor 7:30 am LOS ALTOS-Elks Club (El Camino) 12:00
MILLBRAE-Green Hills Country Club 12:15 SANTA CLARA-Mariani's Restaurant 12:15
MOUNTAIN VIEW-Florentine Restaurant 12:15 SAN MATEO-Foster City Holiday Inn 12:15
LOS GATOS-Villa Felise Restaurant 12:15 SAUSALITO-Alta Mira Hotel 12:15
SAN FRANCISCO-Marines Memorial 12:00 SAN FRANCISCO WEST-McLarens Bar/Grill 6:00 pm
SUNNYVALE-Holiday Inn 12:15 SO SAN FRANCISCO-Basque Cultural Center 12:15
HALF MOON BAY-Mel Mello Center for Arts 12:15 FRIDAY
MILL VALLEY-Mill Valley Golf Club 12:15 SAN MATEO SUNRISE-Villa Hotel 7:30 am
PACIFIC-Sharp Park Restaurant, SP Golf Club 7:15 am PALO ALTO/UNIVERSITY-Holiday Inn 7:30 am
STANFORD AREA-Blintz Restaurant(Los Altos) 7:15 pm SAN CARLOS-Salvatore's Restaurant 12:15

WEDNESDAY SAN BRUNO-S.F. Airport Hilton 12:15
BURLINGAME-Holiday Inn-Crown Plaza 12:15 SARATOGA-Community Center 12:00
CUPERTINO-Pacific Fresh Restaurant 12:15 SANTA CLARA N.-Days Inn/Great America Pkwy 12:00
DALY CITY-Hungry Hunter 12:15 TIBURON/BELVEDERE-SF Yacht Club(Belvedere) 12:15
S.F. WEST-Lakeside Cafe 7:30 am WOODSIDE-Guild Hall, Woodside Church 7:30 am

For other make-up opportunities see Pete Hughes
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DISTRICT 5130 - ROTARY INTERNATIONAL

ECUMENICAL SERVICE - APRIL 19, 1998
William R. Conklin, PDG and Sidney L. Berlin, PDG, Presenters

Sidney L. Berlin:
Welcome
Psalm 24

Old Testament Readings: Ecclesiastes 3: 1-8
Micah 6: 6-8

Hymn: Battle Hymn of the Republic (2]l join in)

Mine eyes have seen the Glory of the coming of the Lord.

He is trampling out the vintage where the grapes of wrath are stored.
He hath loosed the fateful lightening of his terrible swift sword.

HIS TRUTH IS MARCHING ON!

Glory, glory Hallehsjah; glory, glory Hallelujah; glory, glory Hallelujah,
His Truth is marching on.

In the Beauty of the lilies Christ was born across the sea,

With a glory in his bosom that transfigures you and me.

As ke died to make men holy, let us live to make men free,

HIS TRUTH IS MARCHING ON!

Giory, glory Halielujah, efc.

William R. Conklin:

New Testament reading; First Letter of Paul to the Corinthians 13: 4-13

Homily and Message.









SAN FRANCISCO-DISTRICT 5150 ROTOPLAST

Over the past five years, more than 700 indigent South American children
have received free reconstructive facial surgery from volunteer medical
teams with Rotaplast International, a World Community Service project
supported by Rotary clubs in North and South America.

This year, on missions in Chile, Argentina and Venezuela averag-
ing 12 days in length, U.S. and local surgeons are targeting an addi-
tional 400 children with cleft lip, cleft palate and other deformities.

Established by the Rotary Club of San Francisco, California,
U.S.A. in 1993, Rotaplast International is now a nonprofit corporation
with strong Rotary ties. Half of the surgeons are U.S. Rotarians, as are
hundreds of other medical and non-medical volunteers from the U.S.
and South America. Some 60 Rotary clubs in eight U.S. states and more
than 100 clubs in Chile, Argentina, and Venezuela support Rotaplast.

Rotary clubs throughout the host countries provide transporta-
tion and housing for the children and an accompanying relative, house
and feed volunteers, publicize the Rotaplast program, and offer other
services in local hospitals. The hospitals cooperate by providing oper-
ating rooms, personnel, beds, and equipment storage space.

Noted geneticist Dr. Maria Tolarova, director of the Center for
Craniofacial Anomalies at the University of California, has joined the
Rotaplast team. Her studies are expected to give Rotaplast the chance
to diminish facial deformities both in the U.S. and abroad.

The success of Rotaplast has prompted inquiries about participa-
tion from Peru, Bolivia, and Colombia. For more information, visit the
Rotaplast Web site at www.rotaplast.org. B

r & '\.-,_;;:"_:;.-" g = e J T\ 7 . e ==
A North American volunteer doctor gives instructions to a young
mother before discharging her son, who had cleft lip surgery ata

hospital in Vifia del Mar, Chile.
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TODAY

Warren Slocum - County Clerk and new
County Assessor.

LOOKING AHEAD

June 2: Steve Johnson of Heartport
Corporation

May 12: Center for Domestic Violence

—_— Protection

May 19: Scholarship Presentation

May 26: Breakout Session

LAST WEEK

President Judy called the meeting to
order and in the absence of both our
esteemed song leader, PDG Bill and able
alternate, Bob Stiff, led us in song;
Roland led the pledge; and Michael
Clarke, the invocation. Our secret
greeter turned out to be Bob Dooley.
Pete Hodgson as fine master passed out
hard hats and hammers for the
upcoming project, Habit for Humanity
which cost each of $5 -- a bargain!!
Marie Rosenwasser gave an overview of
the Canada College Phi Theta Kappa
honor team which is among the top 20
chapters. Members have been accepted
by such schools as Dartmouth and
Cambridge. They were applauded by
all for their outstanding efforts.

Judy gave thanks to Bob Rutherford for
outstanding efforts in organizing the
GSE Team BBQ. A big thank you to all
who helped with the details, planning,
shopping, cooking and serving. Your
help in making this a success was
greatly appreciated.

PE Fred spoke about the Russian team
and how much they enjoyed seeing
construction techniques in the U.S.

Even though they did not speak English,
they understood the principles of
construction enough to be impressed
and enjoy. Pres. Judy arranged a visit to
her new digs and Esther is to be
commended for all the work she did
behind the scenes.

ANNOUNCEMENTS

Rummage Sale: A huge success. Checks
for $2,000 each went to Phi Theta Kappa
and Family Connections which provides
pre-school care for low income families.

The Peninsula Rotary Council and Con-
tributions Committee meets on 5/7/98.

Duck Race: We need sponsors and
prizes for this event. Please talk to Pete
Hodgson, Orley Anderson or Greg
Roos.

We adjourned to short Breakout
Sessions.



GET READY FOR THE ANNUAL DUCK RACE!!!

PREPARATIONS FOR THE ANNUAL DUCK RACE ARE UNDERWAY
ORLEY AND PETE ARE LOOKING FOR SPONSORS

GREG ROOS IS LOOKING FOR PRIZES
CAR
TRIP TO???
TV |
CASE OF WINE
DINNER FOR TWO AT??
BED AND BREAKFAST AT??
DAY AT THE RACES??
GIANTS TICKETS??

NAPA VALLEY WINE TRAIN??
TICKETS TO PHANTOM OF THE OPERA??
s
e

o' d

THE DUCK RACE HAS PROVEN TO BE A GREAT FUND RAISER FOR OUR
ROTARY GROUP. NOW IN ITS 3RD YEAR, LET'S HELP ORLEY, PETE AND

GREG TOP LAST YEAR'S TICKET SALES.

LET'S MAKE IT HAPPEN!!!
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TODAY

Today is the day for our Scholarship
Presentations. This annual event
reminds us of the good the Redwood
City Rotary charitable trust does within
our community. Our Scholarship
Committee has done its usual wonderful
job of screening of applicants to find the
best candidates for our awards.

LOOKING AHEAD

May 26: Breakout Session

June 2: Steve Johnson of Heartport
Corporation will tell us about this
newest of Redwood City companies.

June 9: Mike Carr of USGS will give us a
program about the planet Mars.

June 16: Breakout Sessions

June 23: NO LUNCHEON MEETING!
We will have our annual dinner meeting
and debunking session at the Redwood
City Elks Club in Emerald Hills. Details
of time and cost will be forthcoming in a
future issue of the Spoke.

June 30: Carol Sidel of Tragon Corp. will
bring us up to date on some aspects of
modern marketing including focus
groups and market surveys.

LAST WEEK

President Judy called the meeting to

order PDG Bill led us in singing My
Country ‘tis of Thee and Smiles; Tom Delfs
led the pledge; Councilman Jeff Ira gave
the invocation; the Rotary Minute was
provided by Past Pres. Steve Mikulic;
our secret greeter turned out to be Don
Hack; and Past Pres. Dennis Durkin was
recognition/fine master.

Dianne Mazzei, a teacher at Woodside
HS, introduced our student participant
in the annual Top Gear program of
training for high school students. Top
Gear is a program of the Rotary Clubs of
the peninsula and one of three in our
District.

Our speaker was Melidie Smith whose
topic was dealing with domestic
violence both from a family and societal
level. Melodie’s organization seeks to
prevent violence at the family level and
deals with it if the incident has already
occurred. :

Melodie’s organization has 25
employees and, in addition, relies on
volunteers to provide its services. To be
a volunteer requires 28 hours of training
and 16 hours of internship.

ANNOUNCEMENTS

Duck Race: We need sponsors and
prizes for this event. Please talk to Pete
Hodgson, Orley Anderson or Greg
Roos.



IDEAS TO BUILD MEMBERSHIP

WE HAVE A CRUCIAL NEED FOR NEW BLOOD IN ROTARY. HERE IS AN
INVENTORY OF QUESTIONS WE NEED TO ASK OURSELVES ABOUT
MEMBERSHIP DEVELOPMENT.

1

10.
11.
12.
13.
14.
15.
16.

17.

18.

19.

WHAT KIND OF CLUB DO YOU HAVE?
Appealing, Old Man's Club, Closed Fraternity?

PO YOUR MEETINGS START AND END ON TIME?

WHAT DO YOUR NAME BADGES LOOK LIKE?

. ARE YOUR MEETINGS SIGNIFICANT IN CONTEXT?

DO YOU HAVE WORTHWHILE SERVICE PROJECTS?

DO YOU HAVE INFORMATIVE PROGRAMS?

. ARE YOU SUBMITTING INFORMATION TO YOUR NEWSPAPER?
. DO YOU SAY YES WHEN YOUR PRESIDENT ASKS FOR A SERVICE?

. ASK YOUR SPOUSE, SPECIAL FRIEND, BUSINESS ASSOCIATE TO ATTEND A MEETING.

IS YOUR OPEN CLASSIFICATION LIST UP TO DATE?

ARE YOU ORGANIZED FOR MEMBER RECRUITMENT?

DO YOU HAVE A PLAN OF ACTION TO CONTACT POTENTIAL MEMBERS?

DO YOU REGULARILY PROGRAM A MEMBERSHIP DEVELOPMENT DAY?

USE THE "HOW TO PREPARE A CLASSIFICATION TALK" FOLDER?

USE THE "FIVE FOR ONE" CHALLENGE?

START A WORTHWHILE COMMUNITY PROJECT AND ASK NON-ROTARIANS TO HELP?

ARE YOU USING INFORMATION SUPPLIED BY ROTARY INTERNATIONAL TO INFORM
YOUR COMMUNITY ABOUT ROTARY?

DO YOU CONTACT YOUR "WELCOME WAGON" PROGRAM AND INSERT "WHAT'S
ROTARY" IN THE PACKAGE?

DEVELOP A "TENT CARD" TO INFORM YOUR SUPPORTERS OF ROTARY'S WORK IN
YOUR COMMUNITY, AND THE WORLD.

TO BE CONTINUED:



MAKE-UP OPPORTUNITIES

MONDAY
BELMONT-Van's Restaurant,Belmont 12:15
PALO ALTO-Rickey's Hyatt House 12:15
CAMPBELL-Renzo's Restaurant 12:15
TUESDAY
S.F. MISSION-Double Play Restaurant 7:30 am
PENINSULA SUNRISE-Pete’'s Harbor 7:30 am
MILLBRAE-Green Hills Country Club 12:15
MOUNTAIN VIEW-Florentine Rastaurant 12:15
LOS GATOS-Villa Felise Restaurant 12:15
SAN FRANCISCO-Marines Memorial 12:00
SUNNYVALE-Holiday Inn 12:15
HALF MOON BAY-Mel Mello Center for Arts 12:15
MILL VALLEY-Mill Valley Golf Club 12:15
PACIFIC-Sharp Park Restaurant, SP Golf Club 7:15 am
STANFORD AREA-Blintz Restaurant(Los Altos) 7:15 pm
WEDNESDAY
BURLINGAME-Holiday Inn-Crown Plaza 12:15
CUPERTINO-Pacific Fresh Restaurant 12;15
DALY CITY-Hungry Hunter 12:15
S.F. WEST-Lakeside Cafe 7:30 am

For other make-up opportunities see Pete Hughes

ROTARY CLUB OF REDWOOD CITY

Officers for 1996-97

Judy .Cooper

Term expires 6/30/98

FOSTER CITY-Holiday Inn 12:15

MENLO PARK-Menlo Park Rec Ctr. 12:00

SANTA CLARA WEST-Mariani's Restaurant 12:14
THURSDAY

FISHERMAN'S WHARF-Franciscan Restaurant 7:30 am/™

PALO ALTO/BAYSHORE-Bayland's Nature Center 12:1%

LOS ALTOS-Elks Club (El Camino) 12:00

SANTA CLARA-Mariani's Restaurant 12:15

SAN MATEO-Foster City Holiday Inn 12:15

SAUSALITO-Alta Mira Hotel 12:15

SAN FRANCISCO WEST-McLarens Bar/Grill 6:00 pm

SO SAN FRANCISCO-Basque Cultural Center 12:15
FRIDAY

SAN MATEO SUNRISE-Villa Hotel 7:30 am

PALO ALTO/UNIVERSITY-Holiday Inn 7:30 am

SAN CARLOS-Salvatore's Restaurant 12:15

SAN BRUNO-S.F. Airport Hilton 12:15

SARATOGA-Community Center 12:00

SANTA CLARA N.-Days Inn/Great America Pkwy 12:00

TIBURON/BELVEDERE-SF Yacht Club(Belvedere) 12:15

WOODSIDE-Guild Hall, Woodside Church 7:30 am

\ & 24 | N

Board of Directors

Term expires 6/30/99

President
Orley Anderson Al Collins
Fred Strathdee Pete Hughes Boland, Robert Dombek, Joe
President Elect Secretary Ebner, Carol Schmidt, Linda
Pete Hodgson Linda Schmidt Keys, Claudia Hughes, Pete
Past President Treasurer

Sergeant At Arms: Roland Haga Bulletin Editor: Bill Conklin

Dave Cresson
GOVERNOR, DISTRICT 5150

Pete Hodgson
DISTRICT GOVERNOR'S REPRESENTATIVE

Glen W. Kinross
PRESIDENT ROTARY INTERNATIONAL

ROTARY CLUB OF REDWOOD CITY
P.O. Box 2605
Redwood City, CA 94064

DISTRICT 5150
ROTARY INTERNATIONAL



ROTARY CLUB OF REDWOOD CITY

REDWOOD CiTY. CALIFORNIA

Sinvxcs ASOVE SELF

May 19, 1998

PRESS RELEASE
REDWOOD CITY ROTARY CLUB

To: Interested Parties

The Redwood City Rotary Club is proud to announce their 1998-99 Redwood City Rotary Club Scholarship
Recipients. The Redwood City Rotary understands the importance of education and has raised $8,500 for
the purpose of helping promising young men and women with financial assistance toward completing their
formal education. The students are Redwood City residents from various schools and backgrounds. Six (6)
students received $1,000 scholarships and five (5) others received $500 Community College scholarships.
The awards were based on a number of criteria including scholastic ability, community service,
responsibility toward education and financial need.

The following is a list of students who will receive their $1,000 and $500 Redwood City Rotary Club
scholarships awards at the Redwood City Rotary Club Awards Luncheon to be held on May 19, 1998 at the
Sequoia Club, 1695 Broadway, Redwood City, CA. 94063:

$1,000 scholarship awards are:

Name School

Ms. Mary Andrade Canada College
Vi) Ms. Patricia Avelar Woodside High School

Mr. Brian Cuneo Serra High School
Ms. Lisa Marie Nuckles Woodside High School
Mr. Luke Thivierge Woodside High School
Ms Nathalie Vuong Woodside High School
$500 Scholarship Awards are:

Name School
Ms. Lela Jue Woodside High School 1995 Graduate
Mr. Dennis Jue Woodside High School
Ms. Maria Ontireros Sequoia High School
Ms. Patricia Ramos Sequoia High School
Ms. Ligia Zuniga Sequoia High School

Thank you for your attention and interest. Please feel free to contact me should you have any questions.

REDWOOD CITY ROTARY CLUB
Roland Haga
Scholarship Chairman

A:\PRESSREL98.DOC
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TODAY however, he was a minute late and
Orley Anderson filled in, saving

Today is the day for our Breakout everyone who shook his hand a buck;

Session and Frank Fabro was recognition/fine
master.

LOOKING AHEAD

June 2: Steve Johnson of Heartport
Corporation will tell us about this
newest of Redwood City companies.

June 9: Mike Carr of USGS will give us a
program about the planet Mars.

June 16: Breakout Sessions

June 23: NO LUNCHEON MEETING!
We will have our annual dinner meeting
and debunking session at the Redwood
City Elks Club in Emerald Hills. Details
of time and cost will be forthcoming in a
future issue of the Spoke.

June 30: Carol Sidel of Tragon Corp. will
bring us up to date on some aspects of
modern marketing including focus
groups and market surveys.

LAST WEEK

President Judy called the meeting to
order; PDG Bill led us in singing America
and Smiles; Past Pres. Greg Roos led the
— pledge; Tom Delfs gave the invocation;
the Rotary Minute was provided by Past
Pres. Bill Conklin; our secret greeter was
almost the last member through the
door (what a great way to raise money),

Dave Bailey announced that he was
moving to a town just north of Dallas
(North Dallas Forty, perhaps) and that
he would no longer grace our Tuesday
luncheons. We all wished him
Godspeed and good luck in his new
location. Dave’s departure is just one
more reason why we need to
continually find new people with Dave’s
dynamism to fill our ranks.

Pres. Judy turned the meeting over to
Roland Haga, Chair of the Scholarship
Committee. Roland introduced the
committee that spends so much time
and effort each year screening and
choosing the recipients of our awards:
Mel Anisman; Bill Bergler; Tom Delfs;
Carol Ebner; Jim Newell, Marie
Rosenwasser; Joe Dombek; and of
course Roland.

$500 grants were made to Lisa, Maria,
Patricia, Lila and Dennis, all from
Woodside and Sequoia High Schools
and headed for community colleges.
$1,000 each was conferred on Patricia,
Natalie, Lisa, Luke and Brian, all of
whom are headed to four year colleges.
An additional $1,000 was granted to
Mary Androtti an adult student at
Cafiada College.



IDEAS TO BUILD MEMBERSHIP

WE HAVE A CRUCIAL NEED FOR NEW BLOOD IN ROTARY. HERE IS AN
INVENTORY OF QUESTIONS WE NEED TO ASK OURSELVES ABOUT
MEMBERSHIP DEVELOPMENT.

20.
21.
22.

23.

24.
25:

26.
27.
28.
29.

30.

31.
32.

33.
34.
3s.

36.

HAND OUT "ROTARY TODAY" AND "THIS IS ROTARY" AT YOUR FUND RAISING
PROGRAMS.

DISPLAY "ASK ME ABOUT ROTARY" SIGN IN YOUR PLACE OF BUSINESS.

DEVELOP A "ROTARY" BUSINESS CARD AND BE PREPARED TQO HAND THEM OUT AT
FUNCTIONS.

USE "THE FOUR WAY TEST" FOR SCHOOL ESSAY CONTEST.

INFORM YOURSELF ABOUT ROTARY PROGRAMS IN ORDER TO DISCUSS ROTARY
PROGRAMS. (G.S.E., SCHOLARSHIPS, POLIO PLUS, YOUTH EXCHANGE, ETC.)

SHOW A GENUINE INTEREST IN A PROSPECTIVE MEMBER, ASK THEM ABOUT THEIR
BUSINESS, LOCATION, HOURS, CHALLENGES AND SUCCESS STORIES.

FOLLOW THE INSTRUCTION CARD "HOW TO PROPOSE A NEW MEMBER".

WHEN GIVING "ROTARY INFORMATION" USE THE "FLIP CHART".

CONDUCT A MEANINGFUL INDUCTION, ASK THEIR SPOUSE AND FRIENDS TO ATTEND.
GIVE YOUR NEWEST MEMBER. A HEARTY WELCOME.

GIVE THEM A CALL WHEN THEY MISS A MEETING AND OFFER TO "MAKE UP" WITH
THEM AT A NEARBY CLUB.

TAKE THEM TO A "MAKE-UP" AND INTRODUCE THEM AS YOUR NEWEST MEMBER.
GET THEM INVOLVED WITH YOUR CLUB, LISTEN TO THEIR IDEAS.

DON'T BURDEN THEM WITH COSTLY FUND RAISERS UNTIL THEY KNOW THEIR WORK
WILL BE APPRECIATED.

WEAR YOUR PIN EVERY DAY, NOT JUST ON YOUR MEETING DAY, TO SHARE YOUR
MEMBERSHIP.

BE CONSTANTLY ON THE LOOKOUT FOR THOSE WHO ARE ROTARIAN IN SPIRIT AND
MAKE THEM A ROTARIAN IN FACT.

REMEMBER, IT IS A BASIC RESPONSIBILITY FOR EACH MEMBER TO PROPOSE A
QUALIFIED PERSON TO BECOME A MEMBER!

TO BE CONTINUED:



MAKE-UP OPPORTUNITIES

MONDAY
BELMONT-Van's Restaurant,Belmont 12:15
PALO ALTO-Rickey's Hyatt House 12:15
CAMPBELL-Renzo's Restaurant 12:15
TUESDAY
S.F. MISSION-Double Play Restaurant 7:30 am
PENINSULA SUNRISE-Pete’s Harbor 7:30 am
MILLBRAE-Green Hills Country Club 12:15
MOUNTAIN VIEW-Florentine Restaurant 12:15
LOS GATOS-Villa Felise Restaurant 12:15
SAN FRANCISCO-Marines Memorial 12:00
SUNNYVALE-Holiday Inn 12:15
HALF MOON BAY-Mel Mello Center for Arts 12:15
MILL VALLEY-Mill Valley Golf Club 12:15
PACIFIC-Sharp Park Restaurant, SP Golf Club 7:15 am
STANFORD AREA-Blintz Restaurant(Los Altos) 7:15 pm
WEDNESDAY
BURLINGAME-Holiday Inn-Crown Plaza 12:15
CUPERTINO-Pacific Fresh Restaurant 12:15
DALY CITY-Hungry Hunter 12:15
S.F. WEST-Lakeside Cafe 7:30 am

FOSTER CITY-Hcliday Inn 12:15

MENLO PARK-Menlo Park Rec Ctr. 12:00

SANTA CLARA WEST-Mariani's Restaurant 12;14
THURSDAY pr—

FISHERMAN'S WHARF-Franciscan Restaurant 7:30 am

PALO ALTO/BAYSHORE-Bayland's Nature Center 12:15

LOS ALTOS-Elks Club (ElI Camino) 12:00

SANTA CLARA-Mariani's Restaurant 12:15

SAN MATEO-Foster City Holiday Inn 12:15

SAUSALITO-Alta Mira Hotel 12:15

SAN FRANCISCO WEST-McLarens Bar/Grill 6:00 pm

SO SAN FRANCISCO-Basque Cultural Center 12:15
FRIDAY

SAN MATEO SUNRISE-Villa Hotel 7:30 am

PALO ALTO/UNIVERSITY-Holiday Inn 7:30 am

SAN CARLOS-Salvatore's Restaurant 12:15

SAN BRUNO-S.F. Airport Hilton 12:15

SARATOGA-Community Center 12:00

SANTA CLARA N.-Days Inn/Great America Pkwy 12:00

TIBURON/BELVEDERE-SF Yacht Club(Belvedere) 12:15

WOODSIDE-Guild Hall, Woodside Church 7:30 am

For other make-up opportunities see Pete Hughes
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TODAY everyone five for not shaking his hand

Steve Johnson of Heartport Corporation
will tell us about this newest of
Redwood City companies.

LOOKING AHEAD

June 9: Mike Carr of USGS will give us a
program about the planet Mars.

June 16: Breakout Sessions

June 23: NO LUNCHEON MEETING!
We will have our annual dinner meeting
and debunking session at the Redwood
City Elks Club in Emerald Hills. Details
of time and cost will be forthcoming in a
future issue of the Spoke.

June 30: Carol Sidel of Tragon Corp. will
bring us up to date on some aspects of
modern marketing including focus
groups and market surveys.

LAST WEEK

President Judy called the meeting to
order; PDG Bill led us in singing God
Bless America and Smiles; Past Mayor
Dani Devencenzi led the pledge; Norm
Fenton gave the invocation; the Rotary
Minute was provided by Past Pres. Alan
Bostwick; our secret greeter was Mike
Giari everyone that shook his hand
saved a buck; but PDG Bill was a fine
fill-in fine master and nailed almost

and costing him a buck.

RECOGNITION OF
COMMUNITY
PARTNERS

Pres. Judy has designated the meeting
for the week of June 9, as time to
recognize those people in the
community the have helped us achieve
our goals throughout this Rotary year.
We are each encouraged to identify
someone outside our club who has
made a contribution to our programs
and bring them to the meeting. The
invitees could be spouses, employees,
coworkers, friends or even strangers
who have contributed.

RWC HAS A NEW PEE

The nominating committee made a
report at our last meeting and
introduced Jerry Mertins as the nominee
for Pres. for the year 1999-2000. A quick
vote turned nominee Jerry into Pres.
Elect Elect Jerry by unanimous acclaim
as our Pres. to end the millennium.

ANNOUNCEMENTS

Duck Race: We need sponsors and
prizes for this event. Please talk to Pete
Hodgson, Orley Anderson or Greg
Roos.



IDEAS TO BUILD MEMBERSHIP

WHAT IS THE UPSIDE, THE DOWNSIDE OF ROTARY?

REPRINTED FROM KENT ADERSHOF.

THE UPSIDE:
A deep, profound change in your feelings about yourself and the peoples of the world.
A sense that you have done some things that are worthwhile.
A feeling that someone else is better off through your voluntary service.
The discovery of new friends, most of whom are quite estimable people.
Learn about topics and ideas that never before occurred to you,
through the meetings and service projects.
Opportunities to travel, to see your own community in new ways.
Learn about the activities of Rotarians worldwide. It can make a new person of
you, and all the while you'll have loads of fun.

THE DOWNSIDE:
Rotary will cost you, more than money, more than time, more than effort.
Becoming a good Rotarian will cost you commitment of your mind, heart, and your
personal abilities to be devoted to the welfare and uplifting of other people whom
you may never even see.
You will get little thanks or praise, littla If any recognition.
Some of your associates may wonder what has happened to you.

EXCUSES, EXCUSESI

As a Rotarian you have undoubtedly heard all sorts of excuses about why
someone cannot join your organization. The following responses may help you persuade
someone to be come a Rotarian. And once they have experienced Rotary "friendship and
service," they will thank youl

1. EXCUSE: "l don't have time."
RESPONSE: Rotary offers tremendous benefits for the precious time you donate.
(Provide examples of your club service projects that have had a positive
impact on the community.)

2. EXCUSE: "I'm not sure what | can contribute."
RESPONSE: No problem, Rotary members are a diverse group. Everyone has something
to offer, and Rotary can help you discover new talents.

3. EXCUSE: "] already belong to another service organization."
RESPONSE: Great then you already know the importance of community service. Rotary
is special. We touch the lives of people in personal and meaningful ways.
(Explain our focus on Polio Plus, etc.)

4. EXCUSE: | travel too much.”
RESPONSE: Rotary is flexible. We understand the demands placed on individuals today.
Rotary offers its members the opportunity to stay in touch with the
community.



MAKE-UP OPPORTUNITIES

MONDAY
BELMONT-Van’s Restaurant,Belmont 12:15
PALO ALTO-Rickey's Hyatt House 12:15
CAMPBELL-Renzo's Restaurant 12:15
TUESDAY
S.F. MISSION-Double Play Restaurant 7:30 am
PENINSULA SUNRISE-Pete's Harbor 7:30 am
MILLBRAE-Green Hills Country Club 12:15
MOUNTAIN VIEW-Florentine Restaurant 12:15
LOS GATOS-Villa Felise Restaurant 12:15
SAN FRANCISCO-Marines Memorial 12:00
SUNNYVALE-Holiday Inn 12:15
HALF MOON BAY-Mel Mello Center for Arts 12:15
MILL VALLEY-Mill Valley Golf Club 12:15
PACIFIC-Sharp Park Restaurant, SP Golf Club 7:15 am
STANFORD AREA-Blintz Restaurant(Los Altos) 7:15 pm
WEDNESDAY
BURLINGAME-Holiday Inn-Crown Plaza 12:15
CUPERTINO-Pacific Fresh Restaurant 12:15
DALY CITY-Hungry Hunter 12:15
S.F. WEST-Lakeside Cafe 7:30 am

FOSTER CITY-Holiday Inn 12:15

MENLO PARK-Menlo Park Rec Ctr. 12:00

SANTA CLARA WEST-Mariani's Restaurant 12;14
THURSDAY

FISHERMAN'S WHARF-Franciscan Restaurant 7:30 am™

PALO ALTO/BAYSHORE-Bayland's Nature Center 12:1.

LOS ALTOS-Elks Club (EI Camino) 12:00

SANTA CLARA-Mariani's Restaurant 12:15

SAN MATEO-Foster City Holiday Inn 12:15

SAUSALITO-Alta Mira Hotel 12:15

SAN FRANCISCO WEST-McLarens Bar/Grill 6:00 pm

SO SAN FRANCISCO-Basque Cultural Center 12:15
FRIDAY

SAN MATEO SUNRISE-Villa Hotel 7:30 am

PALO ALTO/UNIVERSITY-Holiday Inn 7:30 am

SAN CARLOS-Salvatore's Restaurant 12:15

SAN BRUNO-S.F. Airport Hilton 12:15

SARATOGA-Community Center 12:00

SANTA CLARA N.-Days Inn/Great America Pkwy 12:00

TIBURON/BELVEDERE-SF Yacht Club(Belvedere) 12:15

WOODSIDE-Guild Hall, Woodside Church 7:30 am

For other make-up opportunities see Pete Hughes
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TODAY

Mike Carr of USGS will give us a
program about the planet Mars.

Pres. Judy has designated today’s
meeting as the time to recognize those
people in the community that have
helped us achieve our goals throughout
this Rotary year. We are each
encouraged to identify someone outside
our club who has made a contribution to
our programs.

LOOKING AHEAD

June 16: Breakout Sessions

June 23: NO LUNCHEON MEETING!
We will have our annual dinner meeting
and debunking session at the Redwood
City Elks Club in Emerald Hills. The
soiree will commence at 1800 (6:00 PM)
with dinner at 1900 for a mere $30 per
person.

June 30: Carol Sidel of Tragon Corp. will
bring us up to date on some aspects of
modern marketing including focus
groups and market surveys.

LAST WEEK

President Judy called the meeting to
order; PDG Bill led us in singing
Waltzing Matilda and Smiles; Proud dad
Mike Ryan led the pledge; Marie
Rosenwasser gave the invocation; the

Rotary Minute was provided by Past
Pres. Dennis Durkin; our secret greeter
was Jim Newell; Past Pres. Dave
Schricker served as fine master.

Soon 2BPres. Fred Strathdee put on his
Salvation Army hat and presented us
with a “Bell Ringing Award” for being
the organization that raised the most
money this past Christmas by being
ding-a-lings.

Pres. Judy presented Don Horsley with
a check for $600 to apply toward the
Sheriff’s summer camp program for
youth.

Steve Johnson of Heartport Corporation
gave us an insight to some of the
astounding advances his company
brings to cardiovascular surgery.
Heartport, headquartered in Redwood
City, is on the cutting edge (pun
intended) of minimally invasive heart
artery by-pass surgery. They have
developed products that use a heart
lung machine to stop the heart during
surgery and to effectuate the by-pass
without opening the sternum. Recovery
time is dramatically shortened.

ANNOUNCEMENTS

The Board reluctantly accepted the
resignation of Al Collins as one of its
members and elected Ann Langley to fill
out his unexpired term.



REPORT FROM THE
PRESIDENT

JUDY’S JIVE

This month marks the end of a great year for me as President of our Club. | would like
to thank each and every one of you for your efforts in making this yet another highly
successful year. We have accomplished so much and have much to be proud of.

We completed our International project, had a marvelous success with our fundraising
"Duck’s Amuck" and have started our venture with Habitat for Humanity. We have given
more scholarships this year than ever before. There have been many more
accomplishments through the year, too many to list, and each and every one of these has
added to our Club’s dedication to Service above Self. Again | thank you all!

Thank you for trusting the gavel to me this year and | wish Fred the best of everything
in his year to come.

ANNOUNCEMENT

The June Board of Directors meeting for the 77/78 and 78/79 Board and Committee
Chairmen will be at my home on Thursday night 6/25 at 6:00 p.m. This is for dinner. At
this meeting fred will take over with his new Board!!

This meeting is of course open to anyone who wishes to attend.

HABITAT PROJECT ON TRACK

After almost two years of effort the club’s Habitat for Humanity project has been started
on McEvoy Street in Redwood City. It will be a three bedroom, two bath home for a
Redwood City family and should be completed this Fall. Our club has contributed
$10,000 to the project and has committed to 1000 hours of labor. Our initial days of
scheduled work are June 20, June 24, July 8 and July 11. If you have not yet been
called to participate you soon will be contacted. It has become so popular to work on a
Habitat project that hundreds of people, many from outside of Redwood City have
volunteered



MONDAY

BELMONT-Van's Restaurant,Belmont 12:15
PALO ALTO-Rickey's Hyatt House 12:15
CAMPBELL-Renzo's Restaurant 12:15

TUESDAY

S.F. MISSION-Double Play Restaurant 7:30 am
PENINSULA SUNRISE-Pete’s Harbor 7:30 am
MILLBRAE-Green Hills Country Club 12:15

MOUNTAIN VIEW-Florentine Restaurant 12:15

LOS GATOS-Villa Felise Restaurant 12:15

SAN FRANCISCO-Marines Memorial 12:00
SUNNYVALE-Holiday Inn 12:15

HALF MOON BAY-Mel Mello Center for Arts 12:15
MILL VALLEY-Mill Valley Golf Club 12:15
PACIFIC-Sharp Park Restaurant, SP Golf Club 7:15 am
STANFORD AREA-Blintz Restaurant(Los Altos) 7:15 pm

WEDNESDAY

BURLINGAME-Holiday Inn-Crown Plaza 12:15
CUPERTINO-Pacific Fresh Restaurant 12:15
DALY CITY-Hungry Hunter 12:15

S.F. WEST-Lakeside Cafe 7:30 am

MAKE-UP OPPORTUNITIES

FOSTER CITY-Holiday Inn 12:15
MENLO PARK-Menlo Park Rec Ctr. 12:00
SANTA CLARA WEST-Mariani's Restaurant 12:14

THURSDAY

FISHERMAN'S WHARF-Franciscan Restaurant 7:30 am
PALO ALTO/BAYSHORE-Bayland's Nature Center 12:15
LOS ALTOS-Elks Club (EI Camino) 12:00

SANTA CLARA-Mariani's Restaurant 12:15

SAN MATEO-Foster City Holiday Inn 12:15
SAUSALITO-Alta Mira Hotel 12:15

SAN FRANCISCO WEST-McLarens Bar/Grill 6:00 pm
SO SAN FRANCISCO-Basque Cultural Center 12:15

FRIDAY

SAN MATEO SUNRISE-Villa Hotel 7:30 am

PALO ALTO/UNIVERSITY-Holiday Inn 7:30 am

SAN CARLOS-Salvatore's Restaurant 12:15

SAN BRUNO-S.F. Airport Hilton 12:15
SARATOGA-Community Center 12:00

SANTA CLARA N.-Days Inn/Great America Pkwy 12:00
TIBURON/BELVEDERE-SF Yacht Club(Belvedere) 12:15
WOODSIDE-Guild Hall, Woodside Church 7:30 am

For other make-up opportunities see Pete Hughes
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TODAY

June 16: Breakout Sessions

LOOKING AHEAD

June 23: NO LUNCHEON MEETING!
We will have our annual dinner meeting
and debunking session at the Redwood
City Elks Club in Emerald Hills. The
soiree will commence at 1800 (6:00 PM)
with dinner at 1900 for a mere $30 per
person.

June 30: Carol Sidel of Tragon Corp. will
bring us up to date on some aspects of
modern marketing including focus
groups and market surveys.

LAST WEEK

President Judy called the meeting to
order; PDG Bill led us in singing My
Country 'tis of Thee (to the tune of God
Save the Queen) and Smiles; Pres. Elect-
Elect Jerry Mertens led the pledge;
Secretary 2B Jackie Houle gave the
invocation; the Rotary Minute was
provided by Past Pres. Bill Bergler; our
secret greeter was Past Pres. Dennis
Durkin; Mike Ryan tested our
knowledge of World Cup Football
(soccer) while serving as

_— fine/recognition master.

Mike Carr of the USGS told us about the
planet Mars and how some of Mars has
landed on earth. It seems that asteroid

collisions on Mars dislodged some of the
Red Planet’s rocks and sent them
orbiting into space. A few of these
Martian orbiters have landed on Earth
and have generated an increased
fascination for exploration of our
neighboring planet.

Mike told us that Mars is cold (-70f at
the equator). A few billion years ago
there were oceans and floods
accompanied by volcanic activity.

The Pathfinder mission has given us
Invaluable information. New Mars
landings are planned each two years
into the future. Life on earth started
about 3.5 billion years ago. We have not
yet determined if life ever started on
Mars, and if so, what happened to it.

ANNOUNCEMENTS

San Francisco Rotary Club #2 is
sponsoring a Rotoplast fundraising
event on June 29. See Pres. Judy for
details.

Duck Race Committee meeting will be
held tomorrow June 17. All Interested
see Past Pres. Pete Hodgson.

The official Ducks Amuck duck race will
take place on Sunday Sept. 13. We have
coordinated the event with the
Chamber’s celebration “A Taste of the
Shores” in Redwood Shores. All
Rotarians need to attend.






MAKE-UP OPPORTUNITIES

MONDAY
BELMONT-Van's Restaurant,Belmont 12:15
PALO ALTO-Rickey's Hyatt House 12:15
CAMPBELL-Renzo's Restaurant 12:15

TUESDAY
S.F. MISSION-Double Play Restaurant 7:30 am
PENINSULA SUNRISE-Pete's Harbor 7:30 am
MILLBRAE-Green Hills Country Club 12:15
MOUNTAIN VIEW-Florentine Restaurant 12:15
LOS GATOS-Villa Felise Restaurant 12:15
SAN FRANCISCO-Marines Memorial 12:00
SUNNYVALE-Holiday Inn 12:15
HALF MOON BAY-Mel Mello Center for Arts 12:15
MILL VALLEY-Mill Valley Golf Club 12:15
PACIFIC-Shamp Park Restaurant, SP Golf Club 7:15 am
STANFORD AREA-Blintz Restaurant(Los Altos) 7:15 pm

WEDNESDAY
BURLINGAME-Holiday Inn-Crown Plaza 12:15
CUPERTINO-Pacific Fresh Restaurant 12:15
DALY CITY-Hungry Hunter 12:15
S.F. WEST-Lakeside Cafe 7:30 am

FOSTER CITY-Holiday Inn 12:15

MENLO PARK-Menlo Park Rec Ctr. 12:00

SANTA CLARA WEST-Mariani's Restaurant 12:14
THURSDAY

FISHERMAN'S WHARF-Franciscan Restaurant 7:30 am =™

PALO ALTO/BAYSHORE-Bayland's Nature Center 12:1%

LOS ALTOS-Elks Club (EI Camino) 12:00

SANTA CLARA-Mariani’s Restaurant 12:15

SAN MATEO-Foster City Holiday Inn 12:15

SAUSALITO-Alta Mira Hotel 12:15

SAN FRANCISCO WEST-McLarens Bar/Grill 6:00 pm

SO SAN FRANCISCO-Basque Cultural Center 12:15
FRIDAY

SAN MATEO SUNRISE-Villa Hotel 7:30 am

PALO ALTO/UNIVERSITY-Holiday Inn 7:30 am

SAN CARLOS-Salvatore's Restaurant 12:15

SAN BRUNO-S.F. Airport Hilton 12:15

SARATOGA-Community Center 12:00

SANTA CLARA N.-Days Inn/Great America Pkwy 12:00

TIBURON/BELVEDERE-SF Yacht Club(Belvedere) 12:15

WOODSIDE-Guild Hall, Woodside Church 7:30 am

For other make-up opportunities see Pete Hughes
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Rotary Club of Redwood City
Board Minutes
June 25, 1998

MEETING - Called to order by President Judy at 7:25 PM

ATTENDING: - Judy Cooper, Fred Strathdee, Pete Hodgson, Pete Hughes, Michael
Clarke, Bob Boland, Jackie Houle, Linda Schmidt, Ann Langley, Bill Conklin and
Guy Thompson, Orley Anderson, Joe Dombek.

MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING - were read and approved. |

SECRETARIES REPORT - Pete brought up the need to review the membership list and
remove or change classification as needed. Stan Easter, Ron Koster and Stan  ~
Silverstein have either retired or moved away and were removed as Honorary
members. Msgr. Armstrong, Dave Schutz and Joe Souza will remain as Honorary.
John Wooley contributes $25 a year to Rotary and receives the Spoke.

TREASURER'S REPORT - was read and Bob Boland moved to approve and Fred
seconded. Report was approved as read.

OUTGOING PRESIDENT PASSED GAVEL TO FRED STRATHDEE

Increasing membership is Fred's number one goal. He himself wants to bring in 10
new members and he has asked that the club as a unit bring in at least 10.

Greg Roos and Bob Dooley have agreed to head up the membership
committee.

Fred wants to have better communication so that we get to.know each other
better. Fines for sitting with the same people each meeting, more social events,
etc. Guy Thompson will help.

Some projects named for the upcoming year: Adopt a child; Hawes School and
Orley will check on this; Dream House play set. There will be a strong émphasls on
children); Project Amigo with sister city/club ($2,000 could build a home).
Hiratsuka Program needs a leader to coordinate visitors- may be too late for this-
year; Bill and Pete were suggested by Pres. Fred to help coordinate. :

ANNOUNCEMENTS

Judy named Bob Dooley as the candidate for the Unsung Hero Award.



Rotary Club of Redwood City
Board Minutes - Page Two
June 25, 1998

GROUP DISCUSSION AND COMMITTEE UPDATES

Michael Clarke felt that we would not receive much recognition for Habitat for Humanity
after the house is built and suggested that we "Adopt a Park" for recognition.

Bob reported on Family Connections and our club was mentioned several times in the
quarterly newsletter - good coverage.

Linda suggested that committees lay out yearly projects and get funding approved in the
budget. This would help to estimate expense and save time. New project expenditures
would still need Board approval for funding.

Meeting adjourned at 9:20 PM
Respectfully Submitted
Jacqueline A. Houle, Secretary





